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December 1, 2010

Dear Ministry Partners:

My favorite Spanish song talks about God’s faithfulness.  It goes this way, Tu fidelidad 
es grande, tu fidelidad incomparable es.  Nadie como tú, mi Señor, grande es tu 
fidelidad. (Great is your faithfulness, nothing can compare with your faithfulness. No one 
is like you my Lord, great is your faithfulness).

2010 certainly opened my eyes that there is no one like God in demonstrating fulfillment 
of His promises and revealing who He says He is in His Word.

Here’s a quick highlight of His faithfulness to me each month of this year:

January – Our annual Calvary Chapel (CC) missions conference where one speaker said, 
“There will be 100 reasons to quit, but we do not quit because we know He who called us 
is faithful”.  Boy! Did these words ring in my mind during my valley moments here!

February – Received the news that my medical insurance was refusing to pay $7,500 for 
the surgery I had during December 2009 in Chicago.  Prayers from many churches went 
up on my behalf.  What a blessing to know so many people are praying for me!

March – Eleven ladies became part of my 2010 small group.  Seven of these ladies 
showed up faithfully every week with a hunger for God’s Word and an increasing desire 
to pray together each week.

April – My small group started a monthly prayer walk.  We asked the Lord to close one 
of the bars in my neighborhood as it does not promote family values.

May – For five Sundays I served with my usher and greeter team with no hullabaloos.

June – I had the difficult task of letting one gal know that we have a church policy of 
being in a church 100% and not church hopping.  She cannot be part of my small group if 
she is attending another church; we do not want people to receive mixed doctrine.  Was I 
bad-mouthed for implementing church policy!  But God enabled me to forgive her.

July – How can I forget the precious week I spent in beautiful Colorado Springs with 99 
women ministering cross-culturally in 52 countries!  What a gift from the Lord!

I still remember July 12 when the insurance company told me after one phone call that 
they decided to pay $7,500 of my medical bills!  Hallelujah!!!

August – After six weeks of rest and dental treatment in Chicago, I flew back to Mexico.  
Immediately, I noticed the bar we had been praying for God to close, did.  Hallelujah!!!
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September – Our Fall ministry season went in full swing.  I did not need to call the ladies 
to remind them that we were starting.  Everyone was eager to study the Word of God and 
pray together.  I started a weekly prayer meeting in my apt. that turned out to be an 
evangelistic meeting because someone was bringing a non-Christian friend almost every 
week.  The Lord opened the doors for us as a group to share the Gospel to many ladies 
who come to Cuernavaca to work but are from other parts of Mexico.

October – Our Women’s retreat was a powerful demonstration of how God is mightily 
moving here in Southern Mexico.  We had 700 women from six CC churches.  Seven of 
the ladies from my small group came and were challenged to live for Christ 100%.  What 
a joy to see the bonding that took place after being together for the whole weekend!

November – We had an incredible week of prayer here in Semilla de Mostaza Cuerna 
(CC Cuernavaca).  We prayed for Mexico and ask the Lord to pour out His Holy Spirit on 
us and use us mightily to extend His kingdom.

December – I will have the privilege to attend a friend’s wedding in California and spend 
Christmas and New Year in Arizona with old friends from Bible school.  I look forward 
to a few weeks of rest and to the annual CC missions conference in Murrieta Springs, CA 
in January 2011.

Thank you for your faithful love, prayers and support.  You get to see how faithful God 
is.  

Have a wonderful Christmas!

Sincerely:

Angie Velasco

My last Fall 2010 Bible study session


